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A s holidays go, 

Halloween ranks 

as one of the big 

events of the year. 

Over time, Halloween 

celebrations have 

changed, with a 

definite shift away 

from costumed kids 

walking through 

neighbors after dark 

with little to no 

supervision to the 

current emphasis on 

organized fall festivals and trick-or-

treating during designated hours in 

business, community or downtown 

centers. This change also lessens 

the emphasis on overeating, since 

organized activities and sports, such 

as archery, are now part of some 

community festivities.  

Here are some tips to have a safe 

and successful Halloween: 

 Costumes, however spooky, 

creative or outlandish, must be 

safe. Be sure the costume has 

large holes so the child can see 

where he or she is going and 

breathe easily. Length, fit and 

comfort will make a costume 

more enjoyable, especially when 

worn for an extended period. 

Costumes should be flame 

resistant. Make sure any props are 

lightweight and safe. A princess 

weighed down by her wand or a 

knight in shining armor whose 

armor weighs a ton may be 

miserable and even sore well 

before night’s end. 

 An adult or responsible older 

sibling should accompany 

children to supervise and monitor 

them throughout the entire 

evening. Pay particular attention 

when trick-or-treating through 

neighborhoods, keeping an eye 

out for any unsafe or wayward 

behavior from other groups you 

may encounter. Carry a flashlight, 

wear reflective clothing so your 

group is visible, and stay close 

together. 

 Discuss appropriate behavior for 

children during Halloween 

celebrations, making a clear 

distinction that while spirits may 

run high, displays of 

vandalism and 

hooliganism are 

inappropriate. Also be 

sure children know to 

be courteous and 

polite when accepting 

treats. “Please” and 

“thank you” are never 

inappropriate, and in 

fact, are necessary. 

Good manners upon 

receiving treats reward 

the investment the 

host has made to make the 

holiday special. 

 Candy overload can be avoided 

by placing less emphasis on 

accumulating the biggest pile 

during trick-or-treating and more 

on other activities, such as 

pumpkin-carving and social 

activities and games.  

 Remember that an adult should 

look over candy to ensure that it 

is safe before it is eaten. After you 

have carefully inspected the 

candy, offer your ghosts and 

goblins the opportunity to trade 

in pieces of candy for coins or a 

toy. Even Halloween treats should 

be eaten in moderation. 

For more information on enjoying a 

safe Halloween, contact the 

Campbell County Cooperative 

Extension Service. 

Making the Most of Halloween 
Source: Deana K. Reed, Extension Specialist for 4-H Youth Development 
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Homemaker W S N E 

Tuesday, November 7, 2023 
Hofbräuhaus - Newport 

 11:00 a.m. 
200 East 3rd Street, Newport, KY 41071    

Call or Text your reservation or 

cancellation to Marcia Kerby at 

859-816-8707 

Text Marcia if you would like to meet at Extension 

Office and carpool. We will leave at 10:20 a.m. 

A HOMEMAKER CHALLENGE 

FOR OCTOBER!  

October 28th is “Make a Difference Day.”    

How about each of us accepting this Challenge to 

change the lives of 31 different people in October 

through simple acts of kindness?  Think how many 

people could be encouraged by Campbell County 

Homemakers!  This could be as simple as a card, call 

to friends, family, or even a contact with strangers  in 

a park, store, etc. that could lift the spirits and 

improve their mental health—and, little doubt, ours, 

too, at the same time!  Follow up to this challenge 

will be sharing your favorite memory that occurred 

at the next club meeting. Mailbox members, this 

Challenge is for you, too!  Send a text or note to me 

about your favorite experience so I can share your 

successes with others:  Pam @ 513-519-5823. Hope 

you accept this Challenge to make life a little 

brighter. Can’t wait to hear about the adventures 

you‘ll experience! 

Join Us!  

For Lunch & Shopping... 
October 3rd, we are going to the Hoosier 

Ice House, 37 W. High Street, Lawrenceburg, 

IN.  We are planning to travel to Historic 

Lawrenceburg for lunch and 

shopping.  The sidewalks are great for 

those with walkers or wheelchairs.  Lots of 

park benches for those who wish to sit while 

others shop.  We plan to carpool from the 

Extension Office leaving at 10:00 am. We will 

leave Lawrenceburg around 1:30 -2:00.  Join 

us for a fun day out of town. 
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Date Event 

September 27 

1:00 p.m. 

Homemakers Area Council Meeting — Durr Education Center 

450 Kenton Lands Road, Erlanger, KY 41018 

October 3 

10:00 a.m. 

Hoosier Ice House — Historic Lawrenceburg for Lunch and Shopping 

37 W High St, Lawrenceburg, IN 47025 — We plan to carpool from the Extension Office leaving 

at 10:00 am. — Call/Text your reservation to Marcia Kerby at 859-816-8707 

October 10 

10:00 a.m. 

Valley Homemakers Club Meeting — Room B & C 

Campbell County Extension Office — 3500 Alexandria Pike, Highland Heights, KY 41076 

October 10 

1:00 p.m. 

KEHA Week — Pampering Homemakers Event—Room B & C 

Campbell County Extension Office — 3500 Alexandria Pike, Highland Heights, KY 41076 

October 16 

10:00 a.m. 

Crazy Quilters — Rooms B & C 

Campbell County Extension Office — 3500 Alexandria Pike, Highland Heights, KY 41076 

October 18 

10:00 - 2:00 p.m. 

Homemakers Area Annual Meeting—Fall Flannel Frolic 

Boone County Enrichment Center — 1824 Patrick Drive, Burlington, KY 41005 

November 1 

10:00 a.m. 

Homemakers Council Meeting 

Campbell County Extension Office — 3500 Alexandria Pike, Highland Heights, KY 41076 

November 7 

11:00 a.m. 

Lunch Bunch — Hofbrauhaus 

200 East 3rd Street, Newport, KY 41071—Call/Text your reservation to Marcia Kerby at 

859-816-8707. Meet at Extension Office at 10:20 to car pool. 

December 5 

11:00 a.m. 

Lunch Bunch — Greyhound Tavern 

2500 Dixie Highway, Fort Mitchell, KY 41017—Call/Text your reservation to Marcia Kerby at 

859-816-8707. Meet at Extension Office at 10:20 to car pool. 

At the Valley 

Homemakers Club 

meeting, attendees 

gained valuable 

information during 

our September 

meeting. Our guest 

speaker was Ruth 

Neace, from 

Alexandria Funeral 

Home, who addressed the topic,  “What to do when 

death occurs in the family.”  Her presentation was 

very informative and provided the answers many of 

us needed to hear, she also shared information for 

our reference later. Thank you Ruth for sharing this 

information with our members. 
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Pictured are some of the projects/winners of the Campbell County Cultural Arts event held in September. 

Left to right:  Linda Booth, Marcia Kerby, Peggy Stolz, Pam Fields, Vicki Schabell, Judy Yeager, Jennifer 

Duvall, and Susan Davis. Thank you, ladies—and congratulations! 

Campbell County Homemakers Cultureal Arts 

Name Item Placing 

Apparel(Accessory) 

Linda Booth Tote Bag 1st 

Vicki Schabell Tote Bag 2nd 

Apparel(Basic Sewing) 

Pam Fields Adult Bib 1st 

Art, Natural (Wood) 

Judy Yeager Wood Burning 1st 

Pam Fields Bird House 2nd 

Doll/Toy Making (Cloth) 

Peggy Stoltz Teddy Bear 1st 

Embroidery (Basic Embroidery) 

Linda Booth Shadow Box 1st 

Embroidery (Tatting/Lace Making) 

Jennifer Duvall Needle Lace Rose 1st 

Embroidery (Miscellaneous) 

Jennifer Duvall Moth 1st 

Holiday Decorations (Autumn) 

Jennifer Duvall Pumpkin Trio 1st 

Peggy Stoltz Turkey & Fall Foliage 2nd 

Holiday Decorations (Spring) 

Marcia Kerby Candle Mat 1st 

Vicki Schabell Pillow-Easter 2nd 

Holiday Decorations (Summer) 

Pam Fields Decals 1st 

Name Item Placing   

Holiday Decorations (Winter) 

Vicki Schabell Santa Pillow 1st 

Vicki Schabell Table Runner 2nd 

Pam Fields Santa Plate 3rd 

Jewelry (Mixed Media) 

Pam Fields Beaded Bracelet 1st 

Jewelry (Original Design) 

Susan Davis Shadow Box 1st 

Jewelry (Other) 

Pam Fields Mixed Media 1st 

Needlepoint (Cloth Canvas) 

Jennifer Duvall Dragon 1st 

Painting, Art (Acrylic) 

Linda Booth Christmas Tree 1st 

Jennifer Duvall Feathered Friend-2 in set 2nd 

Painting, Decorative (Other) 

Pam Fields Gourd Birdhouse 1st 

Paper Crafting (Card Making) 

Pam Fields Halloween card 1st 

Wall or Door Hanging (Other) 

Peggy Stortz Diamond Set 1st 

Miscellaneous 

Vicki Schabell Table Runner 1st 

Patti Gabelman Table Runner 2nd 

Pam Fields Diamond Art 3rd 

Vicki Schabell String Set 4th 
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Campbell County Homemakers... 

Campbell County Homemakers used their time and talents to make pillows and bibs for Bluegrass Care 

Navigators for their staff to use and distribute to their patients. The items were received with joy and 

excitement from patients and staff. Thank you to all the members who helped make this possible! Below is a 

note of thanks the Homemakers received for their efforts. 
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Homemaker Membership Dues 

Whether you are a current member of a 

Homemaker club or a mailbox member, you can 

renew your membership for 2023.  The updated 

Membership Form is included with this newsletter. 

Annual Dues is $10.00. Make your check payable to: 

Campbell County Extension Homemakers and 

send the check/money order to: Marcia Kerby,  

372 Shadow Ridge, Cold Spring, KY 41076 by 

December 1, 2023. Remember that Homemaker 

memberships make a great gift for holidays, 

birthdays, anniversaries, etc. Think of your family 

and friends who would benefit from joining the 

Homemakers! 
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H alloween is 

just around 

the corner and 

children will be 

transformed into 

princesses, 

cowboys, 

superheroes and 

an assortment of 

other characters. 

Door bells will 

ring and sweet 

voices will yell, 

“trick or treat,” as 

tossed candy 

echoes off plastic 

pumpkins.  While 

Halloween is a joyous occasion for 

most children, it can be a point of 

stress for parents trying to control 

the amount of sugar and candy 

their child consumes. 

Many parents are making concerted 

efforts to cut back on sugar for a 

variety of reasons including 

reducing cavities, eliminating excess 

calories and improving overall 

health. 

When selecting treats for all the 

visiting goblins, consider 

alternatives to candy such as 

prepackaged snack bags of 

pretzels, sugar-free gum, granola 

bars or small boxes of cereal. 

Non-food items such as pencils, 

spooky erasers, small bottles of 

bubbles, trading cards, stickers, 

coupons for free items or other 

appropriate party favors are also 

great alternatives, especially if you 

know that you will have visits from 

children with food allergies.   

Before heading out for an evening 

of fun, feed your little ghosts and 

goblins a healthy snack or a light 

meal.  This can help curb appetites 

and make it easier to monitor food 

and candy consumption 

throughout the evening.   

An easy way to monitor your child’s 

consumption so they do not end up 

with a bellyache or headache is to 

allow them to select a couple 

pieces of their favorite candy once 

they return home, then set a limit 

for each day after.  This simple act 

is also a great way to teach or 

reinforce counting and sorting by 

the type of item and color.   

A great way to continue the fun is 

to create a special container or jar 

with your child.  After the fun of 

sorting and counting, fill the jar 

three-quarters-full with the smaller 

items they received.  Each day, 

allow the child to reach in and pull 

out two to three items.  It will be  

a surprise for both of you and  

make having to wait a little more 

exciting. 

 Also, remember to only stop at 

homes of people you trust and  

who have their porch lights  

 

 

 

 

on.  Many 

communities have 

special events 

during trick or 

treat night as a 

safe alternative to 

going door-to-

door.  Local 

churches, 

businesses and 

schools may also 

sponsor events 

before or during 

Halloween. 

When you get 

home, dump all 

the loot and take time to 

thoroughly inspect each item 

before giving it to your 

child.  Throw away all damaged 

items, potential choking hazards or 

food in torn or opened 

packages.  Be sure to look for pin 

holes or other signs of tampering. 

Planning ahead and providing 

structure is a great way to make 

trick or treating safe and fun for 

your child. 

For more information on childhood 

nutrition, contact your Campbell 

County Cooperative Extension 

office.  

 

Make Halloween Safe and Sweet (without using too much sugar!) 
Source: Jennifer Bridge, Meade County Family and Consumer Sciences Extension Agent 
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Source: 2022 KYNEP Food and Nutrition Calendar : East Region (4, 6) Nutrition 

Education Program  

One Pot Italian Tortellini Dinner     

Servings: 8    Serving Size: 1 cups 

Ingredients: 
  1 pound lean ground beef 

  1 medium onion, chopped 

  1 medium carrot, chopped 

  3 tablespoons minced garlic 

  1 teaspoon dried oregano 

  1 teaspoon Italian seasoning 

  2 (15-ounce) cans no-salt-added tomato sauce 

  1 (8-ounce) package fresh sliced mushrooms 

  4 cups fresh prewashed spinach (remove stems and tear large leaves into 

pieces) 

  1 (19-ounce) package frozen cheese tortellini 

  1 cup low-moisture, part-skim shredded mozzarella cheese 

Directions: 

1. Wash hands with warm water 

and soap, scrubbing for at least 

20 seconds. 

2. Gently scrub the onion and carrot 

with a clean vegetable brush 

under cool running water before 

preparing them. Rinse the 

mushrooms under cold running 

water, being sure to remove any 

dirt; pat dry. 

3. Heat a large nonstick pot or 

skillet over medium heat and add 

ground beef, onions, and carrots. 

Cook until ground beef is 

browned and has reached an 

internal temperature of 160 

degrees F, using a food 

thermometer. 

4. Drain fat from ground beef 

mixture. Add garlic, oregano, and 

Italian seasoning; stir until 

combined. 

5. Add the tomato sauce, 

mushrooms, and spinach. Stir 

until mixture comes to a boil. 

6. Cover with lid and simmer on low 

for 10 minutes. Remove lid and 

gently stir in frozen tortellini. 

Cover and cook tortellini 

following package directions 

(usually 2 to 5 minutes). 

7. Top with mozzarella cheese and 

allow to melt before serving. 

8. Store leftovers in the refrigerator 

within 2 hours. 

Nutrition facts per serving: 

340 calories; 10g total fat; 5g saturated fat; 0g trans fat; 65mg cholesterol; 400mg sodium; 36g total 

carbohydrate; 3g dietary fiber; 8g total sugars; 0g added sugars; 25g protein; 0% Daily Value of vitamin D; 

20% Daily Value of calcium; 30% Daily Value of iron; 6% Daily Value of potassium.  
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